
Happy Anniversary  
We would like to wish a VERY special anniversary 

to the couples listed below - enjoy your weekend! 

 7/21: Kathy & Jim Carey 
 7/21: Jennifer & Steve Kennedy 
 7/22: Arlene & John Pine 
 7/23: Erica & Steve Dynka 

Happy Birthday 
Several are celebrating birthdays this week: 

 7/18: Tyler LaBombard 

 7/20: Olivia Hale 

 7/20:Louis Lavalley 

 7/21: Kyle Agoney 

 7/21: Lilly Kennedy 

 7/22: John Pine 

General Park Reminders 
While our campground is not as busy as normal, 

we still need to comply with the guidelines set 

forth in our Policy Handbook (available in the 

office or send an e-mail to tm@momot.com if you 

would like one e-mailed to you). 

 NO LITTERING - respect those who have to 

clean the park on a daily basis by placing 

trash in a garbage receptacle 

 No Sprinklers - Our water system is not 

designed to handle lawn sprinklers. 

 Privacy: Please respect the privacy of your 

neighbors by not walking across their site. 

Please remind your children of this policy. 

 Only TWO vehicles are allowed per site. 

 ALL guests must register with the office. 

 Please clean up after your pets. 

 ALL pets must be leashed at all times. 

 Not all people are pet lovers, please respect 

them. This is why pets are NOT allowed in 

the common areas 

 Speed Limit = 5MPH 

 Children 14 and under are required by NYS to 

wear a helmet when riding bicycles. 
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URGENT ELECTRICAL REQUEST 
 PLEASE run your water heater on propane. 

 PLEASE run your refrigerator on propane. 

 PLEASE CHARGE CARTS AT NIGHT. 

Our guidelines state that our electrical system is designed 

to supply basic electrical usage only. 

We DO NOT GUARANTEE that every site will be able to 

run air conditioning. Please help us out so we can all have an 

enjoyable weekend. See Dave or Tim with any questions. 

BHC Pool Guideline COVID Supplement 
The State and Local Public Health & Safety agencies 

have granted us permission to open the pool as long 

as we follow their guidance. Our community needs to 

work together to keep it open and stop the spread of 

the COVID. Please do your part and cooperate with 

the pool operation guidelines below and enjoy! We are 

all in this together. 

 Before heading to the pool feel free to contact 

the office to ensure that the pool is not already 

at maximum capacity. 

 The pool is available for use only during office 

hours unless a lifeguard is on duty. 

 Everyone MUST sign into the pool area - NO 

exceptions! The sign in sheet will be at the 

entrance to the pool. 

 Everyone entering the pool area MUST sanitize 

their hands. 

 Practice social distancing in and out of the pool, 

by maintaining a distance of at least 6 feet in 

between guests. 

 If within 6 feet of any individual, a face covering 

that covers both the nose and mouth, MUST be 

worn. 

 For you own safety, do NOT wear a face covering 

while in the pool! 

 Children 16 years of age or younger, must be 

accompanied by a parent or guardian over 18 

years of age. 

The guidelines noted above are designed to supple-

ment the policies already in place as ALL Pool Rules 

and Regulations still apply!  

Please refer to your Policy Book. 



July 25th 
During these 

frightening 

times, it be-

comes increas-

ingly difficult 

for the children in our Blue Haven 

Community to understand every-

thing that is going on. With that being said, some 

volunteers within the park have gotten together to 

help bring back something familiar to their Summer 

routine while continuing a long-standing tradition of 

decorating our sites in preparation for a visit from 

Santa himself!  

Christmas Decorations: We ask those that can, to 

decorate your own site! Deck them out! Let’s put a 

huge smile on our kiddos faces! They need it this year!  

Christmas in July Golf Cart Parade! Those of you 

interested in participating, feel free to decorate your 

cart to show off through the park! Please meet up by 

office between 8:15pm and 8:30pm with a start time 

close to 9pm! As soon as it’s dark enough for our carts 

to shine! Due to the COVID restrictions, there will be 

some changes this year. 

 We will allow ONLY Golf carts, no bikes or walk-

ers! 

 Guests participating in the Parade MUST stay on 

your golf cart throughout the parade! 

 Social Distancing will be the key to making this a 

success. 

 Even though we will be outside, please have your 

mask with you. In the event that a 6’ distance can 

not be maintained, you are REQUIRED to wear a 

mask. 

 If you get off your golf cart prior to the start of 

the parade, you will need your 

mask on! Please maintain 6 foot distance while 

 If you are not in the parade you must remain on 

your own site to watch the parade. The parade will 

go down all roads!! No gathering on the corners or 

at other campsites!  

 Since Santa can’t gather with us all this year, 

please feel free to bring your kiddos a gift from 

Santa to leave out in the morning 

in your camper. 

 There will be NO prizes this year for either the 

parade or decorating sites. 

 Please remember to take plenty of photos to share 

on our Facebook page so that our families unable 

to attend can enjoy this from a distance. 

This will be different for everyone involved. Help do 

YOUR part to help make this adventure a SUCCESS 

and put some BIG smiles on the kids faces! 

On behalf of the children of our community, a very 

special THANK YOU to both the volunteers and 

those participating for making this a special weekend 

for our kiddos! 

Frogs N’ Flies 
It seems there were two frogs sitting on a lily pad, 

when all of a sudden, a fly came along. One frog put 

out his tongue, ate the fly, and started laughing 

hysterically. Soon the other frog joined in the 

laughter. Later in the day, the other frog ate a fly 

and the two frogs burst out in laughter. As time went 

on, the frogs enjoyed the flies so much that the 

sight of a fly would cause them to double up with 

pleasure, but the most pleasure came when the fly 

was actually eaten. A third frog jumped up to the 

first two and asked what was so funny. The first frog 

answered “Time.” “Huh?” asked the third frog? The 

third frog explained: 

“Time’s fun when you’re having flies!” 

Windoku - A Soduko variation 

This game is played in the same fashion as 

regular Sudoku with the added restriction of the 

four  boxes where numbers also can ONLY hold 

one of each digit 1-9. 


